THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MEMBERS

FROM:
Richard Hughes

DATE:
June 22, 2006

SUBJECT:
Approval of a Change Order for Meadow View Roof Replacement.
ISSUE

The existing polystyrene sections of roofing materials need to be replaced due to chemical reaction with new roofing adhesives being applied.  
FACTS

During the removal/installation of the Roof at Meadow View Elementary, it was determined that the existing polystyrene (Styrofoam) insulation in the saddle (drain area) of the roof was having an adverse reaction to the cold adhesive used to apply the roof membrane.  The Styrofoam insulation has shrunk from a 2” thickness to less than 1”.  Consequently, the other roof components have the potential to settle around this shrinking Styrofoam.

Significant time has been spent in discussions among roofer, architect and manufacturer, and during on-site review of the situation. There is consensus for the following solution:  For the roof areas which have not yet had the new roof system installed, the existing Styrofoam saddles will be removed and replaced with new polyisocyanurate insulation saddles. For the sections of roof that have had the new roof system installed, removal/replacement will occur only in the areas where the Styrofoam insulation is present.  This means the locations around and between the drains will be removed, new polyisocyanurate saddles installed, and the specified roof system reinstalled.   The cost of the repairs is $30,305.  (See attached Change Order Request from Greg Winn).

RECOMMENDATION

Approve change order #1 for $30,305 for repairs on the Meadow View roofing project.

RECOMMENDED MOTION


I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve change order #1 for $30,305 for repairs on the Meadow View roofing project.

